
 
 

Message from the Editors 
 

As the year 2021 comes to an end, the College celebrates its 30
th

 Anniversary with a series of 

celebratory activities. We thank our Fellows, Members, Associates, families and friends for your 

support and participation. In this Newsletter, you can relive all the happy moments, and share the joy 

of our new College President, new Fellows and Members, and prize winners of the Talent Show 

Competition. Last but not least, we wish you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

 

 
 

President’s Message 

 

Dear Fellows, Members and Associates, 

 

As the newly-elected President of the Hong Kong College of Paediatricians, I am delighted and 

honoured for the opportunity to address you all in our College’s December newsletter. I am extremely 

grateful for the support and blessings to our team of newly-elected Office Bearers from you all. On 

behalf of our team, I thank you all from the bottom of our hearts. We promise to serve our College 

with integrity and perseverance, and collaborate widely and synergistically for the benefit of the 

children and young people of Hong Kong. While we learn from our predecessors, we will also 

innovate and adapt to meet the changing needs of our community. 

 

Thanks to our 30
th

 Anniversary Organising Committee led by Prof TF Leung, the 30
th

 Anniversary 

celebratory activities were immensely successful and enjoyable. I will not recount all the memorable 

moments during these activities, but have chosen to share with you Dr Winnie Tse’s address as 

President to our New Fellows and New Members during the recent Conferment Ceremony. 

 

Please click the links or scan the QR codes in this Newsletter to access all the celebratory events. 

 

With best wishes, 

Simon Lam 
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President’s Address at Conferment Ceremony on 4 December 2021 
 

Good evening, Prof Gilberto Leung, Prof Sophia Chan, Dr Ronald Lam, Dr KL Chung, Presidents and 

Representatives of sister Colleges, Past Presidents of our College, Fellows and Trainees, Ladies and 

Gentlemen, 

 

Thank you so much for gracing this auspicious occasion of the 30
th

 Anniversary of our College and the 

College Conferment Ceremony with your kind presence. 

 

Impacted by the coronavirus pandemic, regrettably we had to cancel the Fellowship Conferment and 

Membership Admission Ceremony last year. We are thrilled that this evening with the double cohorts 

of successful candidates completing the respective stages of paediatric training and their families and 

colleagues witnessing this milestone moment, the Ceremony is conducted in this nice and much bigger 

RRS Hall. 

 

New Fellows and New Members, the spotlight of this evening falls onto you. Sincere congratulations 

go to you on your success in these important stages of training in fulfilling your aspiration as fine 

paediatricians! You have worked really hard and are well-deserved for the success. Around and behind 

you are people who have selflessly supported you over the years and immensely contributed to your 

accomplishments - your families, loved ones and your trainers and colleagues. On behalf of the 

College I also thank heartily these very important supporters for providing a very caring and inspiring 

environment so that our trainees can focus on their learning and mature.  Thank you very much indeed. 

 

Over the past two years, Hong Kong has faced a lot of societal and public health challenges that have 

particularly bewildered many of our young doctors, who are already stressed by the competing 

priorities in this stage of their careers. The paramountcy of showing understanding and kindness as Dr 

Jonathan Darling, Vice President of the RCPCH mentioned in his talk earlier today, rendering 

substantiation to their training and protecting their professional progression cannot be over-

emphasised. Our College has exercised flexibility in recognising their training, including retrospective 

accreditation because summative examinations have been cancelled. We have also encouraged trainers 

to utilise alternative means of training such as more clinical case discussions, tutorials, scenario-based 

teaching, academic write-ups.  For all these, I thank very much colleagues of all the training units. 

 

At the same time, we have made good use of online continuing medical educational activities to cater 

to the professional needs of our Fellows.  

 

All in all, the pandemic has not deterred the College from serving the best interests of our members. 

All these measures are made possible only because the entire College has come together, 

communicated constantly and everyone has put his/ her passion into achieving this common goal. And 

this is one message I would like to share with our New Fellows and New Members - even under very 

adverse circumstances, think positive and join hands with each other for the common good. Our 

College is always behind you, whatever and whenever you need help.  

 

Another message I’d like to share is the importance of general paediatrics including community 

paediatrics. Our 6-year training appears to be long when compared to quite a few overseas paediatric 

training programmes. However, I do not see one area in paediatrics that does not entail a holistic 

approach in the clinical management of a child patient. Atop good book knowledge and clinical skills, 

there are equally salient skills that make up a communicative, compassionate and competent 

paediatrician.  As the work of the Curriculum Review Working Group proceeds, competency in 

communication, teamwork, professionalism, advocacy, safeguarding, ethics, taking care of oneself, 

etc., will be prescribed and assessed with a system of formative assessments in addition to the 

prevailing high-stakes examinations. Certainly such skills should be instilled and acquired at every 

work place and training opportunity. College-wide consultation on the curriculum review will start in 



the coming months. As New Fellows and New Members, you are specially positioned to contribute 

your opinions and share your experiences. I hope you will volunteer to do so. We are not adding to the 

burden of training within our guidelines, we are refining our training framework so that our young 

paediatricians will be ever better prepared than their predecessors to ensure high standards of service 

to the community. 

    

The College has come a long way in the past three decades in training, assessment and accreditation. 

Reaping the bumper harvest of all our Past Presidents and senior paediatricians in building a strong 

foundation of our College, I am very, very grateful for the honour and privilege to be your President 

for three years.  Sustainability for the success of the College in her missions is the central theme of my 

presidency and this vision rests on the continued collaboration and backing of every party in this hall, 

from the Academy, the Bureau and administration, from the Hospital Authority and the Department of 

Health where our training and assessments take place, our sister Colleges from whom we have learnt a 

great deal, our Fellows and trainees, and last but not least, our Council and Committees.  

 

I am very happy that I will be handing over the helm to Prof Simon Lam, whom I have the utmost 

faith in leading our cherished College to scale new heights. 

 

Thank you so much again and I wish you all Good Health, Happiness and Success always! 

 

Honorary Secretary’s Report: 30
th

 Annual General 

Meeting, Fellows Conferment Ceremony and Annual 

Dinner on 4 December 2021 
 

The 30
th

 Annual General Meeting was held successfully on 4 December, 2021 at Lim Por Yen Lecture 

Theatre of the Hong Kong Academy of Medicine Jockey Club Building. 

 

The minutes of the 29
th

 AGM held on 5 December 2020 and of the EGM held on 13 May 2021 were 

endorsed.  

 
In preparation for the 2021-2024 terms of the four Office Bearers, i.e., President, Vice President, 

Honorary Secretary and Honorary Treasurer, a notice of invitation for nominations for the four posts 

were sent to all Fellows on 24 September 2021. At the close of the nomination period on 22 October 

2021, the College had received two nominations for each post.  An election was carried out through 

postal ballot, and Prof Lam, Hugh Simon Hung San was elected as President, Dr Wu Shun-ping as 

Vice President, Dr Cheng Wai-tsoi, Frankie as Honorary Secretary and Dr Fong Nai-chung as 

Honorary Treasurer of the College. The results were endorsed at the Council meeting on 23 November 

2021 and carried at the 30
th

 AGM. 

 

Mr Kenneth Sit and Walter Ma & Co. were re-appointed as the College’s Honorary Legal Advisor and 

Auditor respectively for year 2021.  

 

In view of increases in regular operating expenses of the College over the past five years, in order to 

avoid structural deficit, an increase of annual subscription fees for Fellows, Members and Associates 

was endorsed at the AGM.  The adjusted fees were as follows: HK$2,300 for Fellows, HK$1,150 for 

Overseas Fellows, HK$1,500 for Members, HK$750 for Overseas Members and HK$800 for 

Associates.  The subscription fee for paediatricians aged 65 or above before 1 January 2022 would be 

waived according to our usual practice. 

  



The Admission Ceremony of new Members and conferment of new Fellows was held after shortly 

after the AGM. This was followed by presentation of subspecialty certificates new Subspecialty 

Fellows from 3 subspecialties, namely Paediatric Immunology, Allergy & Infectious Diseases (PIAID), 

Paediatric Neurology (PN) & Paediatric Respiratory Medicine (PRM). 

  

We are grateful to Prof Gilberto Leung Ka-kit, President of the HK Academy of Medicine, Prof 

Sophia Chan, JP, Secretary for Food & Health of the HKSAR Government, Dr Ronald Lam Man-kin,  

Director of Health, Dr Chung Kin-lai, Director (Quality & Safety) and the Presidents and 

representatives of Sister Colleges who graced us with their presence and bestowed the day’s events 

with their blessings.   

 

The jazz music by Dr Charles Wong and his band, Cool Cats N Docs, at our cocktail reception created 

a warm and relaxing ambience to enhance the celebratory atmosphere, while our new Fellows in their 

College gowns and caps mingled and took pictures with friends and family.  

 

The 30
th

 Anniversary Dinner was held simultaneously at the Run Run Shaw Hall of the Academy and 

Neptune’s Restaurant of the Ocean Park and attended by a record number of 300 participants. Our 

Young Fellows worked hard to keep our guests entertained and had prepared a 30
th

 Anniversary 

commemorative video with the theme “Past, Present and Future of Paediatrics in Hong Kong”. Guests 

also enjoyed the 30
th

 Anniversary College music video which was composed and written by Dr Alison 

Ma. There were many touching moments. 

 

With the New Year ahead, we look optimistically to the future of our College as we continue to work 

together to adapt our Paediatricians to the changing times to ensure the health and well-being of 

children, young people and their families.  We would also take this opportunity to wish you and your 

families all a very Merry Christmas and a joyful New Year! 

 

 

30
th

 Anniversary Celebratory Activities of our College 
 

Thank you for your support of the recent 30
th

 Anniversary Scientific Meeting cum HM Lui Memorial 

Fund 20
th

 Anniversary Symposium held on 4 and 5 December 2021. This two-day event was well 

attended by many College colleagues, with topics covering our Paediatric curriculum and assessment 

methods, COVID-19 in children, application of cutting-edge knowledge from “omics” and artificial 

intelligence and long-term outcomes of common childhood diseases. Seven awardees of the HM Lui 

Memorial Fund Scholarship shared their invaluable training experiences and touching stories during 

their overseas attachment. In case you missed this event, we have recorded the lectures for members to 

review. We shall update you by emails when these videos are ready for viewing at the College website. 

 

Our College has published a 30
th

 Anniversary Commemorative Album that captures congratulatory 

messages from guests of honour as well as presidents of sister Colleges and professional societies, 

winning pieces of our recent Talent Show Competition and Arts Competition, pictorial gallery of our 

third decade, the 30
th

 Anniversary song and video as well as speakers’ profiles and abstracts of the 

Anniversary Scientific Meeting. Please scan the individual QR codes below to access the 30
th

 

Anniversary Commemorative Album, song and video. There are also clickable URLs and QR codes 

inside the Commemorative Album.  

 



Commemorative Album 

 

Commemorative Song 

 

Video (Full Version) 

 

Video (Short Version) 

 

 

The highlight of this series of celebratory events was the 30
th

 Anniversary Dinner held simultaneously 

at the Run Run Shaw Hall of the Academy and the Neptune’s Restaurant of the Ocean Park on 4 

December 2021. A total of 300 attendants including most of the 43 newly admitted fellows and their 

family members, guests of honour as well as College members from both public and private sectors 

had enjoyed a wonderful time with music, chat, food and wine. 

 

The last of these celebratory events was a live interview at the RTHK Healthpedia on 7 December 

2021, where Dr. Frankie Cheng (Honorary Secretary) and Dr. Karen Leung (Chairlady of Young 

Fellows Subcommittee) talked about the Past, Present and Future of our College. You can review the 

soundtrack of this interview at the link: 

https://www.rthk.hk/radio/radio1/programme/healthpedia/episode/787750. 

 

I would like to extend my sincere gratitude to Dr. Nai-Chung FONG, Dr. Winnie TSE, Professor Yiu-

Fai CHEUNG, Dr. Chi-Hang NG, Dr. Polly HO, Dr. Karen LEUNG, Dr. Gerry YEUNG, Dr. James 

CHENG and Dr. Alison MA for leading the celebratory initiatives as well as other members of the 

Organising Committee for their continuing support and guidance. In particular, I want to thank our 

College Secretariat and the Young Fellows Subcommittee for their contributions and sacrifice to make 

these events a great success. 

 

Professor Ting-Fan LEUNG 

Chairman of 30
th

 Anniversary Organising Committee 

 

https://bit.ly/30Album
https://www.paediatrician.org.hk/images/yfscollege30anniverarysong.wav
http://www.paediatrician.org.hk/images/pastpresentfuture.mp4
http://www.paediatrician.org.hk/images/pastpresentfuture_s.mp4
https://www.rthk.hk/radio/radio1/programme/healthpedia/episode/787750


Message from Honorary Treasurer 
 

Year 2022 Annual Subscription 
 
With the upcoming start to a new year, it is time again to call for payment of your Hong Kong College 

of Paediatricians annual subscription. Kindly settle your annual subscription fees as follows: 

 

(1) HK$2,300 for Fellows. 

(2) HK$1,150 for Overseas Fellows who have applied for and been granted overseas status by the 

College. 

(3) Fellows, Members and Associates over the age of 65 before 1 January 2022 are exempted from 

paying their annual subscription fee (i.e. Date of Birth on/before 31 Dec 1956). 

(4) HK$1,500 for Members. 

(5) HK$ 750 for Overseas Members who have applied for and been granted overseas status by the 

College. 

(6) HK$ 800 for Associates. 

 

Payment methods: 

a) By cheque: make your cheque payable to “Hong Kong College of Paediatricians” and send it to 

the Honorary Treasurer via the College secretariat at the address below on or before 31 January 

2022. Please mark your full name and fellowship/membership/associateship number on the back of 

the cheque. 

 

b) By electronic means: transfer the subscription fees (at Hang Seng Bank counters, through Hang 

Seng/HSBC Bank ATM machines or electronically through online banking platforms) to our 

Hang Seng Bank Account: 

Hong Kong College of Paediatricians with a/c #024-262-370000-668  

 

*NOTE* Electronic payments must be accompanied by an e-mail of the transfer slip to us at 

enquiry@paediatrician.org.hk (with your name and fellowship/membership/associateship number 

marked clearly on the slip). 

 

P.S.: Please do NOT use CHATS or Bank Remittance. 

If remittance is used, please pay for all local and overseas bank charges to ensure that College 

will receive the full amount of subscription fees. 

 

Please note an electronic receipt of your payment for the Annual Subscription Fee for 2022 will be 

sent to you for your record. 

 

If you would need the original receipt, please let us know and we will post the original receipt to you.  

To facilitate our sending of payment receipts to you, please have your full name, address and 

telephone number written clearly on the back of the cheque. 

 

Dr FONG Nai Chung 

Honorary Treasurer 

Hong Kong College of Paediatricians 

Room 801, Hong Kong Academy of Medicine Jockey Club Building 

99 Wong Chuk Hang Road 

Aberdeen, Hong Kong 

 

May we take this opportunity to wish you Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 

mailto:enquiry@paediatrician.org.hk


Scientific & Research Subcommittee 
 

Announcing the 2021 Best Dissertation Prize and 2021 Best Young 

Investigator Prize winners  
 

We are pleased to announce the recipients of the following prizes.  

 

The 2021 Best Dissertation Prize (BDP) 

 

 Dr SO Chi Tak Enoch (PWH) for his paper entitled “Establishing a Risk Stratification Scoring 

System for IVIG resistance in Paediatric Kawasaki Disease in Hong Kong”, which was presented in 

the RCPCH Conference Singapore 2021.  

 

The 2021 Best Young Investigator Prize (BYIP)  

 

 Dr POON Wing Yiu Sarah (QMH) for her paper entitled “Who should return for an oral glucose 

tolerance test? A proposed clinical pathway based on retrospective analysis of 332 children”, which 

has been published in the Journal of Pediatric Endocrinology and Metabolism.  

 

Congratulations to our 2021 winners!  

 

The prizes have been presented to Dr So and Dr Poon at the 30
th

 Anniversary Annual Dinner. 

 

 

Accreditation Committee 
 

The Accreditation Committee has updated its guidelines and procedures in October 2021. The new 

guidelines have been approved by the Academy and are now posted on the webpage of the committee. 

 

The update was based on the version dated 24 February 2015. The changes are mainly on the layout; 

section on the programme, institutions, trainers, training interruption, overseas training, elective 

training and retrospective accreditation were listed separately for clarity.  

 

The latest Council resolutions were added. The notable additions are 

(1) The requirement of 12 months of Basic Training at an institution with regular emergency 

admissions as part of the core module. 

(2) The conditions of part-time training during Higher Training 

(3) The conditions of part-time trainers 

(4) The requirement of paediatric patient contacts during elective training at non-paediatric training 

(e.g. at Accident and Emergency Department) 

(5) The adjustment to Neonatology Training capacity when delivery numbers fall short of requirement. 

 

Old clauses that are no longer applicable were removed during this update, for instance, the four-

subspecialty rotation in lieu of General Paediatric core module in Basic training that no longer exists. 

 

You can access the new guidelines at 

http://www.paediatrician.org.hk/index.php?option=com_docman&task=doc_view&gid=2039&Itemid

=66. 
  

http://www.paediatrician.org.hk/index.php?option=com_docman&task=doc_view&gid=2039&Itemid=66
http://www.paediatrician.org.hk/index.php?option=com_docman&task=doc_view&gid=2039&Itemid=66


Professional and General Affairs Committee 
 

Talent Show Competition 2021 – Result Announcement 
 

Congratulations to the winners of Talent Show Competition 2021! 

 

Thank you very much for colleagues’ participation in this competition. We have 9 judges from our 

College Council, Professional and General Affairs Committee and Young Fellows Sub-Committee. 

The result is shown in the table below. The winning video(s) will be first shown in our College 30
th

 

Anniversary Dinner on 4 Dec 2021. All videos will then be posted at the College website for members 

to watch afterwards. Prizes and Certificates of Appreciation will be arranged to all winners in due 

course. 
 

Rank Name Title Prize 

Champion Dr Wong Lok Hei Matthew 
 

二十四星期的關係 $8,000 

1
st
 Runner Up Dr Chiu Ka Ho Jackie 

 
Noah Speech at 25 months $6,000 

2
nd

 Runner Up Dr Leung Chik Wa Paul After a Busy Day : Rest, Relax and 
Refresh 

$4,000 

Outstanding Dr Chan Sze Man Vincent 
 

餘情未了 醫醫不捨 $1,500 

Outstanding Dr Chong Shuk Ching 
 

Love PaPa Love MaMa Love My Family $1,500 

Outstanding Ms Leung Florence Be it sunrise or sunset, a better tomorrow 
always lie ahead! 

$1,500 

Outstanding Dr Lo Kai Fai Peter 
 

月亮代表我的心 
$1,500 

Outstanding Dr Ng Chi Hang 
 

Kenya Safari $1,500 

Outstanding Dr Poon Kam Ha Louisa 
 

Moment in Africa 2016 $1,500 

Outstanding Dr So Lok Yee 
 

Colourful Night $1,500 

Outstanding Dr To Wing Yan Sharon 
 

小田鼠不見了 $1,500 

Outstanding Dr Woo Lap Fai Chris 
 

Family Diving Adventure $1,500 

(Outstanding prizes in alphabetical order) 

  



Announcement from Committee for Subspecialty Boards  
 
We are pleased to announce that the following colleagues have successfully met all the requirements 
of our College for the Subspecialty of Paediatric Respiratory Medicine (PRM). They were endorsed by 
our College as Fellows in the Subspecialty of Paediatric Respiratory Medicine (PRM) at the 195

th
 

Council Meeting on 23 November 2021. Many congratulations! 
 

Dr CHEUNG, Tammy Wing Yee 
Dr TSANG, Yuk Ping 

 
The College would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the following colleagues who have 
been appointed as Members of the Paediatric Haematology & Oncology (PHO) Provisional 
Subspecialty Board and has been endorsed by the 195

th
 College Council Meeting on 23 November 

2021: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Membership Committee 
 

The following doctors were approved to join the College as Associates. 

1. CHAN Yik Chung 

2. CHOI Bethanie Yuen Lam 

3. CHONG Ming Chak 

4. FUNG Sze King Harry  

5. LAM Hiu Man Gloria  

6. LAM Yau Yee 

7. LI Chui Yi  

8. LO Kinsum 

9. SHING Kei Lok Louisa 

10. SO Wing Lam 

 

The following doctors were recommended for elevation to Members: 

1.   AU Wai Man  

2.   CHAN Tin Yan  

3.   CHUNG Wai Hung 

4.   HO Pak Lam  

5.   HO Sai Pong 

6.   KWOK Wing Sze 

7.   KWONG Yi Lee  

8.   LEUNG Hoi Huen 

9.   LI Wai Yin Vivien  

10.   LIM Qin Ying 

11.   LIN Ying Kit 

12.   LING Janet Wan Hei 

13.   LU Evelyn Ruoyun 

14.   NG Daniel Yu Hin  

15.   TONG Ho Man  

16.   WONG Siu Yui  

17.   YAU Hau Ni  

1 Dr CHIANG Kwok Shing, Alan (Chairperson) 
2 Dr CHENG Wai Tsoi, Frankie (Hon Secretary) 
3 Dr CHEUK Ka Leung, Daniel 
4 Dr LEUNG Wing Kwan, Alex 
5 Dr LI Chak Ho 



Examination Committee 
  

Results of recent examinations 
 

Date Examination Pass / No. of sittings Pass rate 

15 September 2021 MRCPCH Applied Knowledge in 

Practice Exam 

 

 

9/14 64% 

13 October 2021 MRCPCH Foundation of Practice, 

Theory and Science Exam 

 

Foundation of Practice 

Theory and Science 

 

 

cancelled N/A 

26-28 October 2021 MRCPCH Clinical Exam 

 

 

12/44 27% 

 

 

Announcement from Young Fellow Subcommittee 
 

The COVID-19 pandemic has rampaged across the world since early 2020. The world has changed 

and emerged into a new era. Encountering new problems such as COVID-19 treatment, psychological 

impact, and long-term sequelae become a big challenge not only to the public but also to our health 

practitioners. 

 

The Young Fellows Chapter of Hong Kong Academy of Medicine has organized a talk, with 

specialists from different colleges invited to share their experiences and research findings, which 

would cover a wide range variety of interesting and up-to-date medical information in combatting 

COVID-19. 

 

One of the speakers is our College's fellow, Clinical Associate Professor Dr Patrick IP, from 

Department of Paediatrics and Adolescent Medicine, LKS Faculty of Medicine, The University of 

Hong Kong, who is a distinguished expert in child health and COVID-19 related research. He is going 

to talk about “From panic to Success: Challenges in Child Health in Post-Epidemic Era”. 

 

YFC CME  

Event Title: 抗疫身·心·靈 Combatting COVID-19: what do we know by 2022?  

Date & Time: 15 January 2022 (Sat) 2:30pm to 5:00pm  

Venue: Online seminar through Zoom Register NOW!  

For more details, please refer to the poster.   
 



 
  



CME Category A Activities 
 

Listed below are CME Category A activities organized by the HKCPaed, various paediatric societies 

and institutions, and selected paediatrics-focused topics.  For the complete list of Category A activities, 

including continuous courses, and Category B activities, please refer to the homepage of the HKCPaed. 

The accuracy of the information has been checked according to the details submitted by the 

responsible organizers. The information below is abstracted from the College Website on 1 December 

2021. Members and fellows are reminded to contact the enquiries listed below for last-minute 

alternations.  

 

Dec 2021   

1 Dec 

(Wed) 

 

Topic: Thalassaemia Overview & New Treatments 

Venue: Online  

Zoom details:  

https://zoom.us/j/97866719979  

Webinar ID: 978 6671 9979 

Passcode: 688900 

Time: 13:15 to 14:15 

Speaker: Dr LEUNG Wing Kwan Alex 

Cat. A    

1 point 

 

Organizer: Simulation Training Centre, Hong Kong Children’s Hospital 

Coordinator: Ms Mandy IP 

Enquiry: Email: iym554@ha.org.hk Tel: 57413126 

 

1 Dec 

(Wed) 

 

Topic: HHV-6 and the Brain: Revealing the Riddle of Roseola 

Venue: Online  

Zoom details:  

https://cuhk.zoom.us/j/94849558813?pwd=U1E2eVpTdDg0ZFFKVkF

5K3BDdU5Jdz09 

Meeting ID: 948 4955 8813  

Passcode: 854068 

Time: 18:00 to 19:00 

Speaker: Dr Janet LING  

Dr Phoebe MAK  

Dr Ivan LAM 

Cat. A    

1 point 

 

Organizer: Hong Kong Society for Paediatric Immunology Allergy & Infectious 

Diseases 

Coordinator: Dr Agnes Leung  

Enquiry: Email: agnes.syl@cuhk.edu.hk  

 

7 Dec 

(Tue) 

 

Topic: Management of Asthma in Children in 2022 

Venue: Online  

Zoom details:  

https://zoom.us/j/98196419355 

Webinar ID: 981 9641 9355  

Passcode: 554680 

Time: 13:15 to 14:15 

Speaker: Dr CHAN Ching Ching Kate 

Cat. A    

1 point 

 

Organizer: Simulation Training Centre, Hong Kong Children’s Hospital 

Coordinator: Ms Mandy IP 

Enquiry: Email: iym554@ha.org.hk Tel: 57413126 

https://zoom.us/j/97866719979
mailto:iym554@ha.org.hk
https://cuhk.zoom.us/j/94849558813?pwd=U1E2eVpTdDg0ZFFKVkF5K3BDdU5Jdz09
https://cuhk.zoom.us/j/94849558813?pwd=U1E2eVpTdDg0ZFFKVkF5K3BDdU5Jdz09
mailto:agnes.syl@cuhk.edu.hk
https://zoom.us/j/98196419355
mailto:iym554@ha.org.hk


 

9 Dec 

(Thu) 

 

Topic: Professional Forum on Child Protection: “Overview of the Impacts of 

COVID-19 Pandemic on Hong Kong Children for Better Child 

Protection” 

Venue: Online 

Please register through this link 

Time: 09:30 to 13:00 

Speaker: Various 

Cat. A    

3 points 

 

Organizer: Against Child Abuse / Child Protection Institute 

Coordinator: Ms Karry Lau  

Enquiry: Tel: 3542 5727 Email: karry.lau@aca.org.hk  

 

10 Dec 

(Fri) 

 

Topic: Walking with Adolescents: Approach to Extreme Behaviors 

Venue: Online  

Zoom details: 

https://zoom.us/j/98367605908 

Webinar ID: 983 6760 5908 

Passcode: 001006 

Time: 13:15 to 14:15 

Speaker: Dr CHAN King Ho 

Cat. A    

1 point 

 

Organizer: Simulation Training Centre, Hong Kong Children’s Hospital 

Coordinator: Ms Mandy IP 

Enquiry: Email: iym554@ha.org.hk Tel: 57413126 

 

15 Dec 

(Wed) 

 

Topic: CU-HOPE-HK Seminar 

1) Anaphylaxis in children  

2) Novel diagnostic approaches for seafood allergy 

Venue: Online 

Please register through this link  

Time: 17:00 to 18:00 

Speaker: Dr LEUNG Sze Yin Agnes 

Dr WAI Yee Yan Christine 

Cat. A    

1 point 

 

Organizer: Hong Kong Hub of Paediatric Excellence, The Chinese University of 

Hong Kong 

Coordinator: Ms. Karen Yu  

Enquiry: Tel: 3505 1534 

Email: hope.researchseminar@cuhk.edu.hk  

 

17 Dec 

(Fri) 

 

Topic: Paediatric ECMO in Hong Kong: Past, Present & Challenges ahead 

Venue: Online 

Zoom details:  

https://zoom.us/j/93184333522  

Webinar ID: 931 8433 3522  

Passcode: 334551 

Time: 13:15 to 14:15 

Speaker: Dr LUN Kin Shing 

Cat. A    

1 point 

 

Organizer: Simulation Training Centre, Hong Kong Children’s Hospital 

Coordinator: Ms Mandy IP 

Enquiry: Email: iym554@ha.org.hk Tel: 57413126 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf6vD7zax6Df1_1W37nsWBnWjSGOxXF_3fEYTSbLcIJuB_Log/viewform
mailto:karry.lau@aca.org.hk
https://zoom.us/j/98367605908
mailto:iym554@ha.org.hk
https://cloud.itsc.cuhk.edu.hk/webform/view.php?id=13639150
mailto:hope.researchseminar@cuhk.edu.hk
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22 Dec 

(Wed) 

 

Topic: Anatomy of Crisis Management 

Venue: Online 

Zoom details:  

https://zoom.us/j/93380605427  

Webinar ID: 933 8060 5427  

Passcode: 365700 

Time: 13:15 to 14:15 

Speaker: Dr Gilbert WONG 

Cat. A    

1 point 

 

Organizer: Simulation Training Centre, Hong Kong Children’s Hospital 

Coordinator: Ms Mandy IP 

Enquiry: Email: iym554@ha.org.hk Tel: 57413126 

 

Jan 2022   

5 Jan 

(Wed) 

Topic: Ultrasound in Paediatric in Daily Practice 

Venue: Online 

Zoom details: 

https://zoom.us/j/91887384645  

Webinar ID: 918 8738 4645 

Passcode: 614200 

Time: 13:15 to 14:15 

Speaker: Dr CHAN Chi Ngong Lawrence 

Cat. A    

1 point 

Organizer: Simulation Training Centre, Hong Kong Children's Hospital 

Coordinator: Ms Mandy IP 

Enquiry: Email: iym554@ha.org.hk Tel: 57413126 

 

14 Jan 

(Fri) 

Topic: Massive Transfusion Protocol for the Neonate 

Venue: Online 

Zoom details: 

https://zoom.us/j/91562915411  

Webinar ID: 915 6291 5411 

Passcode: 530188 

Time: 13:15 to 14:15 

Speaker: Dr LEE Shing Yan Robert 

Cat. A    

1 point 

Organizer: Simulation Training Centre, Hong Kong Children's Hospital 

Coordinator: Ms Mandy IP 

Enquiry: Email: iym554@ha.org.hk Tel: 57413126 

 

21 Jan 

(Fri) 

Topic: Multimodal Physiotherapy Pain Management in Paediatrics 

Venue: Online 

Zoom details: 

https://zoom.us/j/93674298355  

Webinar ID: 936 7429 8355 

Passcode: 508277 

Time: 13:15 to 14:15 

Speaker: Dr Stephen CHAN 

Cat. A    

1 point 

Organizer: Simulation Training Centre, Hong Kong Children's Hospital 

Coordinator: Ms Mandy IP 

Enquiry: Email: iym554@ha.org.hk Tel: 57413126 
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